**From:** Wheeler, Kate (NE) [mailto:kate.wheeler@naturalengland.org.uk]

**Sent:** 05 January 2016 09:27

**To:** Andrea OConnor

Subject: RE: Sefton LP - revisions to nature policies

Hello Andrea

I confirm Natural England has no further comment to make on the Port Policy.

Thank you

Kind regards

Kate Wheeler Lead Adviser Cheshire, Greater Manchester, Merseyside & Lancashire Area

07769918711

Post should be sent to Mail Hub Block B Government Buildings, Whittington Road, Worcester WR5 2LQ marked for my attention.

## http://www.naturalengland.org.uk

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected and England's traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations.

In an effort to reduce Natural England's carbon footprint, I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing.

If you are trying to make a request for a copy of your personal information under the Data Protection Act 1998, or a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or Environmental Information Regulations 2004, please contact the Enquiry Service on 0845 600 3078 or email <a href="mailto:foi@naturalengland.org.uk">foi@naturalengland.org.uk</a>.

From: Andrea OConnor [mailto:Andrea.OConnor@sefton.gov.uk]

**Sent:** 18 December 2015 10:22

**To:** Wheeler, Kate (NE) **Cc:** Ingrid Berry

Subject: Sefton Local PLan - update on hearings, proposed mods etc

Dear Kate,

Thank you for Natural England's recent communications regarding the Local Plan, notably the nature and port policies.

## **Nature policies**

We have considered your comments on the wording of the nature policies and their explanations (thank you for sending them). As the attached table shows, in most cases we have proposed further modifications in response to your comments.

We have also made some further modifications to these policies and explanation to align them more closely with the Liverpool City Region model polices. These can be seen in documents which are now on line – a table of further Proposed Modifications (LP.32), and a copy of the Plan showing as track changes all proposed modifications made since Submission (LP.33). See <a href="http://www.sefton.gov.uk/planning-building-control/planning-policy/local-plan-examination-library.aspx">http://www.sefton.gov.uk/planning-building-control/planning-policy/local-plan-examination-library.aspx</a> as well as the more general address below. You will note that the Examination Library is split into sections, so that LP refers to 'Local Plan Submission Documents', and EX refers to 'Examination Documents', that is, documents clarifying matters raised during the hearings.

A document referring to modifications, your comments and the Sefton-City Region policy comparison has also been added to the Examination Library (EX.44). I have also attached this document EX.44, for your information.

If you have any further comments on these documents or the 'final' proposed modifications to the nature policies , please make them direct to the Programme Officer by 5<sup>th</sup> January 2016 – Carmel.Edwards@sefton.gov.uk . This deadline has been set by the Inspector for comments on documents placed in the Examination Library recently.

## Port policy

Although you were unable to respond formally to my email of 2 December 2015 which set out further proposed modifications to ED1 'The Port and Maritime Zones', we did discuss this over the phone and I felt that you had agreed to these changes. A note on this has been added to the Examination Library (EX.43), again at <a href="http://www.sefton.gov.uk/planning-building-control/planning-policy/local-plan-examination-library.aspx">http://www.sefton.gov.uk/planning-building-control/planning-policy/local-plan-examination-library.aspx</a>. I have also attached this document EX.43 , for your information. <a href="mailto:If you have any comments on this document or the 'final' proposed modifications to policy ED1s">https://www.sefton.gov.uk</a> proposed modifications to policy ED1s , please make them direct to the Programme Officer by 5<sup>th</sup> January 2016 — <a href="mailto:Carmel.Edwards@sefton.gov.uk">Carmel.Edwards@sefton.gov.uk</a>.

I hope that this is all clear. After midday today I will be out of the office until Tuesday 5 January 2016.

Best wishes for Christmas and the New Year.

Thanks. Andrea

Andrea.OConnor@sefton.gov.uk x3560 Mondays: 9am to 5pm, Tuesdays to Fridays: 9am to 3pm The Sefton Local Plan examination hearings will resume on 12 January 2016 . See <a href="www.sefton.gov.uk/localplan">www.sefton.gov.uk/localplan</a> for more information.

This message is intended for named addressees only and may contain confidential, privileged or commercially sensitive information. If you are not a named addressee and this message has come to you in error you must not copy, distribute or take any action on its content. Please return the message to the sender by replying to it immediately and then delete it from your computer and destroy any copies of it. All e-mail communications sent to or from Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council may be subject to recording and / or monitoring in accordance with current legislation. This message does not create or vary any contractual relationship between Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council and you. Internet e-mail is not a 100% secure communication medium and Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council does not accept responsibility for changes made to this message after it was sent. Whilst all reasonable care has been taken to ensure that this message is virus-free, it is the recipient's responsibility to carry out virus checks as appropriate and ensure that the onward transmission, opening or use of this message and any attachments will not adversely affect their systems or data. Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council does not accept any responsibility in this regard.

This email and any attachments is intended for the named recipient only. If you have received it in error you have no authority to use, disclose, store or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender. Whilst this email and associated attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst within the Natural England systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left our systems. Communications on Natural England systems may be monitored and/or recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.